
The Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 15 July 2013, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), Mrs A Thomas, R C Terry, 
                            R Holroyd, A Jones, L Davidsen, Miss J Jacobs, 
                            Also attending and 4 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence: - Mrs H Bird, B Morgan, Cllr D Harmer SCC
        Cllr J Else WBC




 
1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 17 June 2013 meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2432
The war memorial needs repairs and maintenance - The Clerk reported that the work would now progress in August following a new quote which was agreed by members.
2508B
Parking around the village green and other areas – Parking reviews are actioned once a year by the SCC highways team, usually in September. Mr Morgan has accordingly requested SCC to undertake a parking review around the Woolpack, village green and school. This would be raised at the Local (Waverley) Committee.
2550
Burford Lodge Recreation Ground notice - A new signpost to the Burford Lodge 
Recreation Ground has been ordered and is awaiting delivery.
2551
Burford Lodge tree works and the trees on Beacon View Road – Mr Holroyd has progressed the taking down of the trees in Burford Lodge as agreed, he also wanted it reviewed again in due course. The Clerk will contact Mr Tom Pearse to carry out the agreed tree works at Beacon View Rd.
2554
Thursley NNR Advisory Group Meeting - Miss Jacobs raised the issue on fire breaks with Mr Giles to press for more effective fire breaks in line with fire service advice. It was agreed to write to Mr Giles and seek his support and action the problem.
2586
Fish & chip shop pavement – A response has been provided by SCC who have no 
objection to the drop kerbs, as they suggest its private footpath. However, they have 
made no comment on who owns the layby or to reviewing the legal position in
 
regard to is the footpath strip a pavement and if so, can cars park there legally if they 
are preventing pedestrians and wheelchair users using the pavement?  After a general 
review again of the issues and the various options, it was agreed that the Council 
should not seek to have the layby closed to vehicles. The matter was therefore closed.

Mr Holroyd declared an interest in the item.
2614
SCC Highways Service Localism Initiative - Thursley Parish Council has issued an 
application for the collaborative funding with other Parish Councils. Awaiting 
response from SCC.
2620
A request was made for the phone box in Milford Road to be painted. This was 
reported to WBC to seek BT agreement to refurbish it; this will be undertaken by 
October 2013. 

2622
Burford Lodge Recreation Ground Play Area – The order for the new boulders for the play area have been placed and are awaiting installation in due course. It was also agreed to carry out repairs to the timbers around the play equipment and top up the bark. Instructions have been issued.

2623
Springfield Parking - Mr Murphy gave an update on the recent working group discussions. A number of options have been considered for the surgery and the surrounding areas. Option 1 – Paint an extra 3 parking bays; Option 2 - Provide a layby for several more parking spaces on the west side of Springfield, some of which would be limited to 2-hour parking. Mr Murphy would write to Mr North (SCC) so that the matter could be considered by the Local (Waverley) Committee. The Parish Council agreed to make a contribution towards any scheme as yet undefined.
5.0       MOD MEETING TO BE HELD 22 MAY 2013

2624
Mr Murphy gave a report regarding the meeting and again raised the issues on

car parking and the cyclists’ issues. A map showing suggested permissive cycle 
routes was presented for consideration. Ditches have been filled but not compacted 
correctly, which could be a health and safety issue. The matter was ongoing.
2625
Jubilee Playground – The safety surface to the centre area has been ordered. The train refurbishment was too expensive, so it was agreed to just make good and repaint it.
2633
The overhanging branches on Milford Road adjacent to Elstead Lodge need cutting 
back.

4.0 
THE CROFT – PLAY AREA
2636
The matter of the play area was again raised. The Residents Association want to
 
pass the responsibility of the play area to the Parish Council and after a debate it was 
agreed that Mr Murphy and Mrs Thomas would meet the Residents Association to 
review the position and bring it back to the Parish Council for a further debate. A 
number of issues will need to be agreed prior to any decision being made. 

.
5.0
PBW 68 & 69

2637
Mr Murphy reported that James Browne Countryside Access Officer met with 
the contractor on site about 6 weeks ago. A specification for the works has now been 
completed and was with the contractor. A quotation was expected for the works 
shortly. The costs are to be reviewed in due course.

6.0
WBC TOWN & PARISH MEETING

2638
The meeting has been rearranged for 30 July 2013 and Mr Murphy would attend if 
possible.
7.0
LOCAL COMMITTEE (WAVERLY)

2639
As part of the next Waverley Parking Review, which is being presented to the 
committee in December, it will be assessing all parking requests for the Elstead 
area. During this review, in the autumn, the parking team will arrange a meeting with 
the Parish Council and any other representatives that wish to attend in order to discuss 
what can and can’t be done in terms of new parking restrictions and arrangements. 

8.0
BURFORD LODGE RECREATION GROUND – RAINBOW NURSERY
2640
A request has been made by the Rainbow Nursery School to hold its summer event. 
This was agreed.
2641
The Elstead Sharks requested if they could hold a football tournament at Burford Lodge on 7 September. They asked permission to park on the grassed areas to avoid congestion. Both were agreed, but they would be asked to speak to the tennis Club and to the senior football club to avoid any clashes of events. The time would need to be agreed and the site would need to be left clean. Mr Murphy would talk to the Sharks direct.
9.0 WBC BUDGET REVIEW 2014/2015
2642
WBC has written to all of the Parish Council advising that during 2012 there were
many changes being implemented that potentially affected town and parish budgets. A special briefing in January 2013 was held to explain the key changes in detail. WBC is intending to keep Parish Councils informed by e-mail this year as we progress through the budget process for 2014/15. 


It was also pointed out that the Chancellor announced in his recent spending review 
that local government funding will be cut by a further 10% in 2015/16. This is on top 
of the indicative 12.5% reduction that is already known about for next year 
14/15. WBC hasn’t yet received any detailed figures about Waverley’s grant next 
year and the Government will not confirm this until its provisional settlement in 
December.

10.0 HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE AREAS
2643
Cllr Harmer had previously raised the issue of what areas of highway within the Parish were felt to be priority in relation to flooding. It was agreed that the following areas needed attention (in order of priority)  : 
· B3001 below Charles Hill (near the Seale Rd turn-off)

· B3001 opposite the green (outside River House). This is both a traffic hazard and a serious nuisance to any pedestrian unfortunate enough to be saturated by spray from passing vehicles
· Shackleford Road, Elstead, close to Somerset Farm (on the north-east side of Somerset Bridge)
· Fulbrook Lane (also known as Suffield Lane) at its junction with the B3001

· Red House Lane outside ‘Waveney’.

11.0
FRIENDS OF ST JAMES’S CHURCH

2644
Mr Murphy has been approached by the secretary of the Friends of St James's Church 
as they are making changes to the original trust deed setting-up the charity in 2001. 


The Parish Council has the right to nominate a trustee, but the nominated individual 
retired in 2004 
and was not replaced.  

The charity has asked if the Parish Council would agree to relinquish its right to 
nominate a trustee as it wished to simplify the Trust Deed. Following a general debate 
it was agreed to do so.
 

12.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2645
The reports received were noted.
13.0     CORRESPONDENCE 
14.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2646 
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for July are presented for payment:                                 £
*
C P Newman
- Salary July (net), meetings, copies,                                319.58

            mileage

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                   156.00                                               
*
Grasstex Ltd – Grounds maintenance                                                     290.40         
*
Maxwell & Co – Audit for 2012/13                                                        780.00
*
Maxwell & Co – Preparation of salary                                                     72.00
*
Zurich Municipal – Inspection report play areas                                   657.37
15.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

2647
It was raised that the footpaths and verges around the village green needed cleaning. Mr Murphy has raised the matter with WBC. The verges also need cutting and this
has been reported to WBC.
16.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)
2648
It was noted that ragwort was coming back at the Burford Lodge extension land.. This would be raised with
the tenant of the land.

2649
Football floodlights at Burford Lodge need realigning.

2650
Mrs Thomas advised that she had attended the AGM of the village hall and details
will be provided at the next meeting.

Meeting closed 20.45pm
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